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Healthy Lifestyles Task Force Meetings
· The Healthy Lifestyles Task Force met on September 15, 2009 with presentations on the Community Health Survey 2009 and the Cecil County Diabetes Prevention Program.  The December 2009 meeting was cancelled due to the H1N1 and Seasonal Influenza clinics at the Health Department.
· Cecil County Health Department collaborated with Cecil County Public Schools and submitted a Letter of Intent in October 2009, to be selected as one of two counties in the State of Maryland to apply for the "Communities Putting Prevention to Work Grant" Category A from the Centers for Disease Control to decrease overweight/obesity prevalence, increase levels of physical activity, and improve nutrition.  Cecil County was not selected for Category A.
Cecil County Diabetes Prevention Program
· The Diabetes Prevention Program Subcommittee met on July 17, 23, 24, August 18 and September 15, 2009 to update and revise the Diabetes Prevention Program to meet the needs of the target population of Cecil County residents at risk for pre diabetes.  The program was updated and finalized to implement in September 2009.

· Three Cecil County Diabetes Prevention Programs were held in the second quarter from October through December, 2009 at the Elkton Center - Senior Services and Community Transit with 26 participants, Haven House Men’s Drug Rehabilitation Shelter with 18 participants, and the Food and Nutrition Employees - Cecil County Public Schools for 22 participants.  These programs reached a  66 participants.  The program reviewed information about diabetes, blood pressure, healthy eating and physical activity to raise the awareness of participants about ways to live a healthy life by engaging in regular physical activity and learning to eat right.  Participants received food and physical activity journals to encourage monitoring healthy behaviors as well as pedometers to encourage walking and reaching the 10,000 steps recommendation from the American Heart Association.  Participants’ pre and post-test surveys documented that fruits and vegetable consumption and physical activity had increased for a majority of participants.  Many positive comments have been reported on the surveys concerning the educational information and facilitation of the program.  This report will be shared with the Community Health Advisory Committee at the July 2010 meeting.
· The Cecil County Diabetes Prevention Program has been scheduled at the North East Senior Center to start on January 6, 2010.  Informational presentations are scheduled at the Cecilton Senior Center and the Wayfarer House Shelter, Settlement House Shelter and the Mary Randall Center Shelter.
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